ITEM 10

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

TO THE

LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL

28TH SEPTEMBER, 2006

STUDENT VILLAGE TAXI RANK, CROMWELL ROAD/BRIDGEWATER PUBLIC HOUSE, WORSLEY

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT

As Members will recall at the meeting of the Panel, held on 22nd June, 2006, reference was made to problems that were being experienced outside the Bridgewater public house in Worsley.  The problems involved private hire vehicles parking on double yellow lines, often on both sides of a narrow, busy road, and collecting passengers without having received a booking.


Discussions also took place regarding problems that were being experienced at the Cromwell Road taxi rank (student village), which related to private hire vehicles parking on the junction box next to the rank, and picking up passengers without having received a booking.


Members of the Panel requested that an officer from Greater Manchester Police (GMP) be invited to attend the next meeting, in order for discussion to take place on both matters.  This request was made in writing on 10th July, 2006, a copy of which is attached at appendix A.  An initial response was received from sergeant Steve Gerrard, the Community Beat Officer for Worsley, in relation to the issue of private hire vehicles at the Bridgewater, details of which were reported to the meeting of the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel on 27th July, 2006.  At that meeting the Panel requested that a further letter be sent to the Chief Constable informing him of the Members’ disappointment with regard to the response received, the lack of attention given to address the concerns raised, the lack of attendance at meetings of the Panel, and requesting that these concerns be addressed, as a matter of urgency.  A copy of this letter is attached at Appendix B.

2.
DETAILS

A response to this second letter has now been received, a copy of which is attached at Appendix C.

3.
RECOMMENDATION

Members are asked to note the response of GMP, and consider further action as appropriate.



ALAN WESTWOOD

STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES


Salford Civic Centre,


Chorley Road,


Swinton.


M27 5DA


20th September, 2006
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Kevin Mulligan
Divisional Commander

Alan Westwood

Law and Administration Customer and

Support Services

Salford Civic Centre Your ref:
Chorley Road Our ref: DHQ/KM/SK

Swinton M27 5DA

08 September 2006

Dear Mr Westwood

Many thanks for your letter dated 23rd August 2006 raising the issue of Private Hire vehicles
in Worsley and Kersal. | have asked staff to look into the issues in the two locations.

With regard to the matter surrounding the Bridgewater Public House, Worsley staff have
patrolled this location, and although there were Private Hire vehicles in the area, none were
"touting" for business. During the time this location was being observed they appeared to be
collecting pre-booked fares from the public house. It is acknowledged that there are double
yellow lines on both sides of the road, which are enforced by the Local Authority. Private Hire
vehicles were stopping at these locations, but only for the time required to set down or up lift
passengers. The local Community Beat Officer has spoken with the licensee of the Public
House to encourage his customers to wait in the confines of his pub to allow Private Hire
vehicles to use his car park in order to pick and set down customers. We hope this would
minimise the obstruction of the highway. The Community Beat Officer, PC Phil Lyon, will
continue to monitor the situation and if necessary will consult with the Local Authority for a
joint enforcement campaign.

With regard to the site at Cromwell Road, again a member of the Neighbourhood Team in
that area has looked into this issue. Again we are not aware of any instances, when we have
patrolled this area of Private Hire Vehicles "touting” for business. The box junction referred
to in your letter, appears to be an old one, which is not on the main road, but on the lay by. It
does not affect the flow of traffic on the main road, or in to or out of the Student Village.
During the coming Fresher's week, our University Liaison Officer PC Beckett will be advising
students about the risks of getting into what may appear to be private hire vehicles, without
having pre-booked them.

| would like to offer you or the person who has raised these matters with you an invitation to
visit these localities, with the Officers mentioned above. Additionally if you could please let
Sergeant Steve Gerrard know the future dates of the Salford City Council Licensing and
Safety Regulatory Panel meetings he will ensure attendance by either himself or a
representative.

Yours sincerely

& B s
[ Kevirl Mulligan
Chief Superintendent
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10th July, 2006











Subject: LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL









Dear Sir/Madam

















At a recent meeting of the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel, held on 22nd June 2006, reference was made to problems that are being experienced outside the Bridgewater public house in Worsley.  The problems involve private hire vehicles parking on double yellow lines, often on both sides of a narrow, busy road, and collecting passengers without having received a booking.


In addition, discussion took place regarding problems that are being experienced at the Cromwell Road taxi rank (student village), which relate to private hire vehicles parking on the junction box next to the rank, and picking up passengers without having received a booking.


Members of the Panel requested that an officer from Greater Manchester Police be invited to attend the next meeting, which is to be held on Thursday 27th July 2006, in a Committee Room at the Civic Centre, commencing at 10.00 a.m., in order for discussion to take place in relation to the above matters.


I would be most grateful if you could inform Claire Edwards, Committee Administrator, on telephone number 793 3017, whether it will be possible for an officer to attend.


Yours faithfully


for ALAN R. EASTWOOD, SOLICITOR

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES AND CITY SOLICITOR
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